THE ISLES HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING
TUESDAY, JANUARY 23, 2024 – 7:00 P.M. 
1500 VICTORIA FALLS BOULEVARD – CLUBHOUSE

PALM BEACH GARDENS  FL 33410










APPROVED 2-27-24
MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER  
President Carol Anselmo called the meeting to order at 7:03 pm
QUORUM, ATTENDANCE and PROOF OF NOTICE  
A quorum was established by roll call.  The following Board members were present:  Carol Anselmo, President; Bertha Matics, 1st Vice President; Steve Rousseau, 2nd Vice President; Howard Bernstein, Secretary, and John Dorogoff, Treasurer.  Also present Donna Tagg, Community Association Manager, representing Capital Realty Advisors, Inc. As required, the meeting notice was posted 48 hours in advance of the meeting by the mailroom, on the bulletin board, website, Facebook and sent to membership via email blast.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Carol advised the Board of the Association’s insurance renewal.  There was an increase in premium but was within the 2024 Budget numbers.  Carol made a motion to ratify the renewal of the insurance policies; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor.
Carol stated that in accordance with the documents a Nominating Committee needs to be appointed prior to the Annual Meeting/Election scheduled for March 13th.  Carol presented the names of Andrea Serraes, Janice Adamchek and Lincoln Foster and made a motion to appoint same; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor.
A question was raised during Open Forum at last meeting regarding the selection of roof tiles and the Board requested that the ACC be present for this meeting to discuss their approval process on roof tiles.  Carol recognized the Chair of the ACC, Andrea Serraes.  Andrea stated that there are five (5) color selections to select from when installing a new roof.  She stated that after much review and consideration, the Committee selected Eagle as the manufacturer as the company is local, has longevity and a good reputation.  The tiles selected are manufactured in Florida.  The Board raised a concern about there only being one manufacturer and Andrea responded that the committee would address any application that came before them as long as it met the same specifications as Eagle.

APPROVAL OF PAST MINUTES
The minutes from the 2024 Budget Approval and Board of Directors meeting held on November 28, 2023 were presented for approval.  Howard made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes and to approve the minutes as submitted by management; seconded by John and all voted in favor.

TREASURER’S REPORT 
John provided an update on the financial status of the community based on the December year-end financial report.  He reviewed the variances for the month of December and reviewed the year-end numbers which showed that the Association was under-budget for 2023 by approximately $95,000.  He then reviewed the line items that were over-budget for year-end and provided an explanation for each.
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He then reviewed the Balance Sheet and stated that the Association was in strong financial position which can hopefully help the Board with assessment decisions next year.

In order to stay within the FDIC limits, John stated that the Association basically has two options:  Do a cash sweep with Valley National the current financial institution holding the operating account; or open other bank accounts with other financial institutions.  John explained that the second option would be more cumbersome as far as accounting is concerned and suggested that the first option be pursued.  He then made a motion to authorize Valley National to enter into an InfraFi (Sweep)  program so the bank balance does not exceed the FDIC limit of $250,000; seconded by Carol and all voted in favor.
Discussion then followed on the second operating account currently with BankFlorida.  John made a motion to enter into a one (1) year CD with BankFlorida in the amount of $200,000 provided BankFLorida can provide in writing there will be no penalty or loss of interest other than current month’s interest if CD cashed; otherwise enter into a six (6) month CD in the same amount; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor.

VIOLATIONS

1109 Orinoco – This violation was on coach lights installed that do not meet community standards in that they are not similar to the original coach light.  Carol pointed out a recent change to the rules and regulations that departs from the original coach light but also that all coach lights need to be approved by the ACC prior to installation.  After much discussion and a request to ACC to write up a spec on height, width, color, etc. of acceptable lights, the Board took no action on the fine and asked that the homeowner submit their current lights to the ACC for their consideration along with a second choice should the installed lights not be approved by the ACC.

1329 St. Lawrence – This violation was on landscaping planted without approval and landscaping that was submitted for approval but denied by ACC.  The owner of the property was present and addressed the Board.  She explained that most of the plantings were removed or relocated as requested except for one palm tree.  She explained that the palm planted was not the palm ordered.  It was to be a European palm not a Bismark.  After discussion it was learned that the palm tree in question was removed that morning.  The Board waived the fine but asked that the owner to notify management within the next 30 days when the correct palm is planted or the hole from the removal of the palm be filled in and the area sodded.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Landscape Committee – Gina Serraes, Chair, reported that CPM has just finished an extensive plant replacement which was approved by the Board.  She stated that we are aware of the weed situation and just recently CPM found some LVN disease in the sod.  Some other areas of concern are now being sent for testing.  LVN cannot be treated and it requires sod replacement.
Pool Committee – Sheila Wycinowski, Chair, reported the fence installation has been delayed due to permitting.  The water quality in the pool is good.  Water aerobics attendance has been good.
Ad Hoc Review of Master Landscape Plan Committee – Howard Bernstein, Chair, reported that the landscape architect that the Association has been working with has been sick so plans have been delayed.  However, a meeting has been scheduled to review the plans and then submit them to the City.  Howard stated that rumor has it that all oaks will be removed.  He stated only those oaks that we cannot find another remediation to such as crown reduction, root barrier, etc. will be addressed.  Right now there are 25 trees on the list but they still need to be evaluated.  He stressed that the committee and the Board is not looking to change the appearance of the community and the main reason for this project is mainly due to the roads prior to them being repaved.
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MANAGEMENT REPORT / OLD BUSINESS
The management report dated January 23, 2024 provided an update and status of all projects completed, currently underway or projected. The report was provided to the Board in their packets prior to the meeting.  Note:  A detailed written report is attached to these minutes for the record.  This report is also posted on the Isles website.
Donna reported that the first notices of the Annual Meeting scheduled for March 13th have been mailed and owners should have received them.  She reminded everyone that anyone interested in running for the Board needs to submit their Notice of Intent by Friday, January 26th.  
She reported that Only Trees is currently on-site performing their annual tree trimming.  She reminded everyone that palm trees are being done first and front yards before backyards.  Hardwoods including the oak trees will be trimmed in February.

Someone then asked for an update on the Bocce Ball courts and Donna asked Bertha to provide the update.  Bertha stated that the plans are still in permitting.

Treadmill vs. Upright Bike – Donna stated that she pulled the straw vote from the Fitness Center and it appeared that the upright bike was slightly more popular but then a petition from a resident was submitted asking for the treadmill to be replaced and the numbers reversed with the treadmill being more popular.  After much discussion and some input from membership in attendance, John made a motion to replace the treadmill and to purchase an upright bike; seconded by Carol and all voted in favor.
Discussion on Condition of Sidewalks – Tabled until such time as plans have been received on the oak trees.
NEW BUSINESS
Petition to Address Lot Perimeter Walls – Carol provided an explanation as to the way the documents read now and what the petition is requesting as a change.  After much discussion, the Board asked for an option from the Association’s attorney and tabled this discussion to the February meeting.
ProFitness Maintenance Service Renewal – Carol made a motion to renew the service agreement with ProFitness; seconded by John and all voted in favor.
Golf Cart Renewal Agreement – Carol made a motion to renew the agreement with Southern Golf Carts; seconded by Howard and all voted in favor.

CPM Amendment to Contract – John made a motion to approve the Amendment to CPM’s contract to add two (2) additional crew members to the trim crew for six (6) months per year; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor.

RESIDENTS FORUM/CORRESPONDENCE
· A resident asked how many palms in the community have Ganoderma.  He also complained about the condition of the sod and felt that CPM was cutting the grass too short when weed whacking and that the Association should not be responsible should the sod need to be replaced in these areas.  He also asked what is being done about the raised storm drain he reported to management.  He stressed that trees with Ganoderma need to be removed.  Carol responded that she did not know the number of trees and that any tree reported with Ganoderma is watched and removed when it fails.
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· Another resident complained of an odor coming from some of the storm drains.

· Another resident stressed the need for Zoom meetings.  Bertha explained the complexities of running an effective Zoom meeting and not having the proper equipment.

· It was suggested that the main room should be used for meetings rather than the cardroom which is a much smaller room. 
Next Meeting Date – The next Board meeting will be February 27, 2024 at 7 pm in the clubhouse.
ADJOURNMENT:  
The meeting adjourned at approximately 9:35 pm.
Respectfully prepared and submitted by:
Donna Tagg, LCAM, 
on Behalf of the Board of Director for The Isles HOA
